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27 March 2014
HMIC – Cumbria Constabulary’s approach to tackling domestic abuse

In response to the HMIC report Police and Crime Commissioner, Richard Rhodes, said: “I welcome the HMIC’s report into Cumbria Constabulary’s approach to tackling domestic abuse.

“The findings of the report are helpful as they link to the comprehensive report I commissioned into domestic abuse and sexual violence that was published earlier in the week with many of the findings being similar.

“The two reports both focus on the needs of victims and that more has to be done to improve the level of service that victims receive when they are at their most vulnerable.  

“The HMIC report makes some clear recommendations about how processes need to be improved in the Constabulary.  I will be asking the Chief Constable to report on the improvement in these areas at the monthly Executive Board meetings as it is essential to have a consistent level of service across the county to victims reporting domestic abuse.    Key work has to take place to ensure that cases proceed through the criminal justice system appropriately and more work has to be undertaken to reduce the number of re-offending.
“I am firmly committed to tackling domestic abuse in the county.  Domestic Abuse is a key priority in the Police and Crime Plan which sets the direction for the Constabulary.  However, tackling domestic abuse is not just a police issue and I am pleased that work has already begun on a multi-agency action plan.  It is only by all agencies working together will we make a real difference to victims in the county.”
Detective Superintendent Mike Forrester for the Public Protection Unit at Cumbria Constabulary said:

“ I welcome the HMIC’s report following their recent inspection into how we, in Cumbria Constabulary, respond to cases of domestic violence.

“ I am pleased that the HMIC have identified that tackling domestic violence is a clear priority for us in Cumbria. In particular they have recognised  the hard work that our Officers and Staff do to keep victims safe and the effective work we do with our partners. The inspection has highlighted a few areas for us to focus on, which are already being implemented to further enhance the good service we currently deliver.

“Cumbria Constabulary will continue to help those people who are subjected to domestic violence and ensure that we provide the support and advice that is needed to victims when they find the strength to report their abuse to us. 

“If you or anyone you know are suffering from domestic violence, please call us on 101 to put a stop to this. Further information and advice about domestic violence can be found on our website www.cumbria.police.uk ”
Ends
Editors’ note:
A copy of the full report can be found at www.hmic.gov.uk
Further information: 
Gill Shearer, Cumbria Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner on 01768 217101 or Gillian.shearer@cumbria.police.uk
CUMBRIA OFFICE OF THE POLICE AND CRIME COMMISSIONER
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